
Clerk’s Report June 2025 

 

• In the Swaffham area, the following crimes were reported in April 2025: 15 anti-

social behaviour, 45 violence & sexual offences, 7 criminal damage and arson and 9 

other theft crimes. In April in North Pickenham there was no crime 

 

• Following my registration of the Pavilion Kitchen with Food and Safety, I received a 

phone call from Breckland confirming that we do not actually need a food safety 

certificate or inspection as we will not be selling food out of the Pavilion and it will 

not be used on a constant basis. If this changes I will make sure to register again. 

 

• I can confirm that I have sent the Certificate of Exemption to PKF Littlejohn and they 

have acknowledged receipt. All end of year paperwork is posted on the website to 

comply with regulations. 

 

• The last few weeks I have spent some time on our website. I have updated it to 

reflect more current information and worked on making it more user friendly. Please 

have a look and let me know if you have any suggestions on how to make it better. 

 

• I sent off a submission to Breckland monitoring officer with some concerns from a 

former councillor. I have been in correspondence with an officer, discussing 

particulars, but have not received any official response as of yet.  

 

• I have requested official quotes for the car park, but am waiting to hear back 


